
 

 

November 18, 2019 

 

TO:   Jeanette Finch 

  Nathan Hesterman 

FROM:  Glenn F. Miles, Executive Director 

SUBJECT: 2020-2026 KMPO TIP Amendment #1 Eliminating KN 20134 4th Street Hanley to Prairie  

 

 

On November 14, 2019 the Kootenai Metropolitan Planning Organization (KMPO) Board approved a request to remove 

KN 20134 4th Street - Hanley to Prairie from the 2020-2026 Transportation Improvement Program.  The City of Dalton 

Gardens City Council on October 3, 2019 unanimously agreed to cancel the project.  The Mayor of Dalton Gardens has 

indicated his letter dated November 12, 2019 the decision to do the “Do Nothing” alternative. 

 

The 2020-2026 Transportation Improvement Program Amendment #1 provides for the removal of the project from the 

TIP and is anticipated to be replaced by a new project in the next 60-90 days.  The KMPO Board has authorized a call for 

projects in order to develop a prioritized list of projects for the Board to consider.   

 

 
Route, Location District Lifetime Direct Costs All Programs 

 
   2020                                                                Total     Federal  Match 

 

 
Notes 

Key No. Mileposts Work, Detail 

Sponsor Program Fund 

                     
STC-7275, 4TH ST; DALTON AVE TO PRAIRIE AVE, DALTON GARDENS CN      - - - 

20134 MP 13.559 - 15.088 RECONSTRUCTION PE      - -REMOVED - 

DALTON GARDENS STP-URBAN (L) STP-U RW       - - 

 
 
 

The Kootenai Metropolitan Planning Organization, approved Amendment #1 as identified above effective November 14, 

2019. 

 

This amendment will be posted on the KMPO website at www.kmpo.net  on November 18, 2019. 

http://www.kmpo.net/

